
  

  

Hyde Park School   

PTO Meeting Minutes  

 FEB 6, 2018  at 7 PM    

Board Members   

Jason DeBruer – President | Ed Paff Jr. - Vice President |  Emily Danner - Treasurer | Brandon  

Hunter - Vice Treasurer | Courtney Wasson - Secretary |  Leah Beckman, Jill Goulait, Malinda  

Uetrecht - Fundraising | Ashley Tolokonsky - Extracurricular Coordinator & Socials | Caroline  

Seale - Volunteer Coordinator | Mike Brugh - Athletic Director  [scribe - C. Wasson]  
 

New Business  
1. Principal’s Report - Jill Sunderman  

• Class parties on the 8th 

• Parent teacher conferences on the 28th. 

• Vision 20/20 submitted on Jan 18, starting to get feedback from the district on equipment 
upgrade and other requests.   

• All staffing requests were approved by district.  We need to figure out what space new staff can 
use and then start candidate searches.  

2. Prior Month Reviews – Ed Paff 

• Restaurant Night Update – Keystone raised $102.85 

• Swim Party – Successful community building event.  Raised $128.63.  Next year we will probably 
reduce to one session.    

• Spring Celebration – Malinda Uetrecht hosted successful recruiting and team building event to 
kick off planning.  Donation and sponsorship solicitation have started and we have a lot of 
volunteers already committed but we can always use more volunteers!  

• Spirit Wear – Holiday sale raised $280. Could we sell spirit wear year round or at least make PTO 
inventory viewable online?  Could we display some of the items in the trophy case?  

• Kindergarten Info Night – There a was a good turnout of perspective (and excited) parents.  
Some kindergarteners have already been registered this week!  Facebook group created to start 
building community and have forum established to share infomation.   

 

3. Current Initiatives – Ed Paff 

• Vision 2020 – our proposal has been sent. 

• Oakley Daddy Daughter Dance – Feb 10.  Some volunteers still needed for setup/helping. 

• Bowling Party – Feb 17 @ Stone Lanes. Registration through 2/8. 

• International Night – Feb 21.  T-shirt sales complete, PTO bought some to sell at the event. 

• Teacher Conferences – Feb 28.  PTO will provide a meal for the teachers, detail TBD.  

  



 

4. Committee Updates  

● Fundraising:  Ed Paff updating on behalf of fundraising team 

o Planning for the big event is well underway! 

o Sponsorship request letters have been mailed.    

o Donation team is busy approaching hundreds of local businesses.  

● Volunteer – Ed Paff for Caroline Seale 

o Room basket group is meeting tonight and more details will be shared soon.  

o Spring Celebration has room for more volunteers.  

● Athletic Director Report – Mike Brugh 

o Basketball season is wrapping up.  

o Spring registration has opened and closed for most sports, Baseball closes tomorrow. 

Running club signups will come later.   

o Volleyball starts next week – we have 3 teams!  

o Finances are trending well and Boosters will split bank accounts from PTO soon. 

o Staying heavy on communication (website, Facebook, Tuesday folder) seems to be 

working -less missed registration complaints, etc.  

o Mom Prom is Friday.  130 people expected to attend.    

o Libby Meisman was appointed treasurer.   

o Fundraising money will be used for uniforms, supporting new sports.   

o Kid Glove Reds Game. Save the date June 7th.  We can sell up to 200 vouchers and Reds 

will give us a credit back for buying sports equipment.   

● Financial Update- Emily Danner 

o Overall budget is in good shape. 

o Working to separate athletics funding into Booster account.   

● Extracurricular/Socials/Events  - Ashley Tolokonsky 

o Pumpkin Chuck 2019 planning is already underway.   

o This session of extracurriculars is underway and going fine.   

o We need to start planning socials for next year.    

o Teacher events are being planned for spring celebration raffles.     

● LSDMC (Aubrey Backschneider/Pete Riddle) 

o Attended Student Achievement Committee on advice of Mike Moroski.  Meeting was 

interesting but probably not the right place to advocate for expansion of our school – 

more focused on activities and safety issues. 

o Looking into speaking opportunities at the Board that would be most effective way to 

address growing need for additional building space.    

 

Meeting Adjourned - 8:11 PM  

 

  


